
Selectboard Meeting Minutes    November 21, 2022    Zoom Teleconference	     5:30 pm

Call to Order: Andrew Baker called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Bob Manners, Margaret Payne, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes: A motion was put forth by Bob to approve the minutes of November 7. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Margaret – abstain; Andrew – yes. Motion passed 2-0-1.

Department Liaison Reports:
Emergency Planning – Bob had attended a recent meeting of the Emergency Planning Committee. Joe Judd had presented a revised emergency relocation of polling place plan. The revisions were good, the plan will continue to be updated.
Highway Department – Bob reported that the new employee has started work and seems to be doing well. The LED sign has already been used for detour directions. It is now on Colrain-Shelburne Road with safety and speed messages, and will soon be moved to the transfer station with a message about new hours.
Senior Center – The Senior Center Board and the Senior Center Foundation Board will soon be meeting for a strategizing session.
Police Department – The first public informational meeting about shared police services was held at BSE on November 16. It was a hybrid meeting with about 20 people in attendance. Good questions were asked. Another forum will be held in February.
Village Task Force – Andrew said the group is continuing to work on resurrecting the shelburnefalls.com website, which has not been maintained for some time.

Appointments: None

Old Business:
375 & 379 Main Street RE: Demolition Update – Bid Opening 11/222022 @ 2 pm – A pre-bid site meeting was held on November 9. Nine interested bidders attended.
Sale of Surplus Highway Equipment RE: Vote for Allocation of Funds – The high bids were as follows: used truck, $10,300; new truck bed, $1,075; tree wells, $10. Bob and Mark Shippee recommended that the bids for the truck and truck bed be accepted, but the tree wells should just be kept in storage. A motion was made by Margaret to accept the bids, as presented, for the used truck and the truck bed, and to reject the bid for the tree wells. This was seconded by Andrew. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Margaret – yes; Andrew – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0.
Currently there is $21,230 in the Highway Stabilization Account. Terry recommended that the proceeds from the above sales go into that account. A motion was put forth by Margaret, to place the proceeds from the two recent sales of used highway equipment into the Highway Stabilization account. This was seconded by Bob. Roll call vote: Bob – yes; Margaret – yes; Andrew – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0.

New Business:
Relocation of Veteran’s Memorial at BSE, Potential locations, estimated cost to relocate – The School Committee has voted to authorize the town to move the memorial from a side hill behind the school to a more prominent place in town. Terry is getting estimates for the cost of moving it. Possible locations include in front of Town Hall, near the information center, Arms Library, or Cowell Gym. The Town Hall location would be the best and it could be done during the Bridge Street Phase 2 project. There is enough space in front of Town Hall. A location will need to be determined by spring.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Winter Parking Ban Goes into effect December 1, 2022 – The blue lights will be shown to warn people to remove vehicles from town streets. Joe Judd and Mark Shippee are working with the FRCOG on a map showing alternate parking spaces during snow events. The map should be ready soon.
Reminder of New “Winter” Transfer Station Hours – Starting on December 6, the transfer station will be closing on Tuesdays at 4 pm instead of 7 pm.
Dept. of Revenue Free Cash Certification – Free Cash has been certified at $333,596. Last year it was $245,000. The increase can be credited to the town having no vocational students, only one veteran receiving benefits, and several departments turning back unused funds. The town is in good financial shape.

Any Other Business: 
Pocket Park Pavilion – Terry is working with the Tech School on a design. An application has been submitted to the ZBA, with a hearing scheduled for December 8. The hope is to install concrete piers now, so that construction can begin in March. Margaret asked if there was any progress made on moving the propane tanks which belong to Foxtown. That is a conversation that started between the landowners. Foxtown’s owners feel there is no other place to put the tanks.

Next Meeting – The next Board meeting will be on December 5.

Correspondence: 
Martha Thurber RE: MTRSD Budget Sub-Committee Meeting 11/30/22 @ 6 pm – The Selectboard has been invited to attend this meeting. Margaret will try to attend.

Public Comment: None

Adjournment: At 6:04 a motion was made by Margaret to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Bob. Roll call vote: Margaret – yes; Bob – yes; Andrew – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
